AWISA Minutes

Spring Quarter 2005

Green River Community College

April 29, 2005

Meeting began at 9:00 am with a greeting by Ross Jennings, Executive Director of International Programs, on behalf of the college president who was traveling in Scandinavia. Approximately 65 people attended.

Sessions:

Session A:  SEVIS (Challenge) and Support:  International Student Centered Advising
Brad Huggins and Sarah Cunningham

Less a SEVIS how-to session than an advising tune-up, this session dealt with finding the balance between challenging students to improve their student development and supporting them to give them the assistance and confidence they need.  The presenters used a role play to demonstrate contrasting methodologies and a small group exercise to brainstorm ways to support and challenge students in an array of advising situations.
Session B:  Be Venturesome:  Get an Advantage with Volunteers

Mari Acob-Nash and Stacey White
Mari provided a handout of the PowerPoint presentation that outlined identifying the benefits of using volunteers, recognizing the pitfalls, how to recruit, training, secrets to volunteer success, and evaluating the volunteer program.  Important points to remember include avoid relying on and overworking one especially motivated student, and to be sensitive to students’ personalities (don’t force a shy student to MC a major event.)  Secrets to success include training, recognition, thank them, make it fun, and provide consistent support.

Session C:  Transfer Process

Michael Gruberg, Adam Marvel, Minjung Victoria Olfert

This session was presented by representatives from different types of institutions:  a language school, a two-year community college, and a four-year university.  Each presented their transfer practices; the participants were then divided into small groups to work on case studies with open group discussion.
Session D:  Returnee Reintegration:  Closing the Circle, Programming for Post Study Abroad Students

Carolyn Ho, Melissa Williamson, Maggie Bardacke
This topic was chosen because re-entry advising is something that many schools don’t do or do poorly.  Study abroad students often experience reverse culture shock upon return, and need to readjust and reintegrate into their campus community.  Institutions can help by using a system including evaluations, reentry advisor appointments, presentation opportunities, internships in the International Services office, and photo contests.  In addition to these activities, FIUTS at the UW also sponsors a weekly lunch, an online list, international speakers, and discussions at international student orientation.
Business Meeting:

· The Winter Quarter minutes were approved without change, motion by George Moore and seconded by Ginger Villanueva.
· An award was presented to Astrid Rivera for her long and excellent service to AWISA as Treasurer.
· Elections were held, and Leana de la Torre is AWISA’s new Secretary/Chair Elect, and Brad Huggins is the new Treasurer.  Machelle Allman moves from the Secretary/Chair Elect position to Chair.  Kelley presented her with the bag of accoutrement including the globe staff and the giant sunglasses.
· Best of AWISA voting named “SEVIS (Challenge) and Support” as the session to go to the Region I NAFSA conference.
· Astrid gave her final treasurer’s report.
· NAFSA report was a last call for volunteers for the national conference and Sabrina gave information about the mentor program.
· 2005-2006 meeting dates and locations.
· Fall, October 14th, Seattle U (Cascadia CC backup)
· Winter, January TBA, City U (Highline CC backup)
· Spring, April TBA, Western WA U (Pierce Puyallup backup)
Announcements:  

Newcomers

Job Announcements

NIEA Event

NAFSA Trainer Corps

NAFSA Drawing Contest kids 12 and under
Advisor to Advisor:

Please remember to register data fixed records as soon as possible, ideally within 24 hours.  SEVIS has terminated fixed records that were not registered right away. The immigration service local office has returned reinstatement requests that included form letters for institutional error, even though the records’ situation was exactly the same.  Kelley presented a “Test Your (I)mmigration Q” handout.  Since the meeting, but relevant to AWISA advisors is that the I-539 for reinstatement must be filed electronically or it will be returned by the local office.
